


Rotary Club of Castro Valley Board Meeting of September 12, 2016
Castro Valley Eden Area Chamber of Commerce

Minutes
Approved October 4, 2016

Meeting called to order by President Carol Wikle at 6:22 p.m.

Board Members Present:  Carol Wikle, Kern Lewis, Ceta Dochterman, Candi Clark, Todd Anglin, Jim Negri (quorum present)

Board Members Not Present:  Gary Bosley, Ken O’Donnell

Club Members Present:  Heidi Hausauer (District 5170 AG Area 2), Ajay Ahluwalia

Guests:  None

On a motion by DOCHTERMAN and a second by ANGLIN, the minutes of August 8, 2016, were approved as presented (6-0-0).  
· President Wikle clarified that the 2016-2017 board members are Carol Wikle, Jim Negri, Todd Anglin, Kern Lewis, Gary Bosley, Candi Clark, Ceta Dochterman, and Ken O’Donnell.
· The position of Club Secretary and two (2) Directors-at-Large remain vacant.

Todd Anglin reviewed the Treasurer’s Report and Balance Sheet and highlighted the following:
· Cash at the end of the period was $34,789.42.
· Net revenue for August was $345.83,
· Unpaid Membership and Recognition Dues are $8,950.
· Members will be invoiced again in September.
· The $1 from the lunch tickets will be transferred twice a year to the Foundation.
President Wikle presented an invoice from H.A.R.D. for $350 to sponsor the Senior Citizens Thanksgiving Lunch.  No board member recalled ever paying for the lunch or sponsorship.  Treasurer Anglin was directed to contact H.A.R.D. for clarification.  The invoice will be considered at the October meeting.

Based on discussion at the August meeting, President Wikle distributed a revised, proposed 2016-2017 budget, which included budget lines for Grants, Rodeo Parade and Chili Cook-off.  Based on discussion, the following information is still needed for the 2016-2017 budget:
· Sponsorships for the Parade and Chili Cook-off.
· Agreed that each event needs to show the actual revenue and costs, and not use sponsorships to balance the cost of the Parade.
· Cost of ClubRunner, which could increase to increased use.
Understanding that the budget is a living document, on a motion by NEGRI and a second by LEWIS, the proposed 2016-2017 was approved with an understanding that it will be updated monthly (6-0-0).

Interim Secretary Negri presented an update on the Rule of 85 (age + at least 20 years a Rotarian = 85), which allows a member to be exempted from meeting attendance.  On a motion by NEGRI and a second by Lewis, the following members were approved for exempt status under the Rule of 85 (6-0-0):  Perry, Phillips, Poniatowski, Sherwood, West and Wikle.  
· There was discussion whether granting the exemption would be a disincentive to meeting attendance.  The board concluded that the exemption would not change the attendance pattern since there are no penalties attached to missing a meeting.
· Negri will contact five other members who would qualify for the exemption under the Rule of 85, if they had requested it.
· Negri will four other members who requested the exemption, but did not qualify.
· Negri distributed a graph of meeting attendance for this year.

Interim Secretary Negri noted that he needs to meet with two members who are interested in filling the position of Club Secretary.  He will present a recommendation at the October meeting.

Membership Chair Dochterman present John McPartland, BART Board of Directors for District #5, for membership.  He is a former member of the Club as well as Oakland.  On a motion by DOCHTERMAN and a second by NEGRI, John McPartland was approved for membership.
· Interim Secretary Negri will send the proposed membership to all Club members.

Hausauer, Anglin, Dochterman and Negri briefly reported on the District 5170 Membership Workshop held on August 27.  Hausauer will share notes and Anglin will share the materials with President Wikle.
· Negri suggested using the survey presented at the workshop to take the pulse of the Club.  
· No action was taken at this time.

District AG Area #2 Hausauer requested $130 to purchase two Disneyland passes to support the District Foundation ($130 per Club in Area #2).  On a motion by NEGRI and a second by CLARK, the board approved $130 to support the District Foundation raffle.  (6-0-0)
 
President-Elect Negri reviewed the timeline for the committee to revise the Bylaws.
· September 13 is the last day to respond to the request for volunteers.
· Negri will schedule the initial meeting within the week.
· The goal is to present the revised Bylaws in December at the Annual Club Meeting.

President-Elect Negri reported that no grant requests have been received this month; however, President Wikle received a request from District Rotoract Chair Ed Mullins for a commitment of $500 per year for five years to support Rotoract in District 5170.
· After discussion, the request was tabled until more information was available and a Club member could be found to work with Rotoract.  While there is support for Rotoract, the concerns expressed included:
· Funding is not currently in the budget.
· $500 is more than was requested in the past for Rotoract when it was active.
· A five year commitment ties the hands of future boards.

[bookmark: _GoBack]President Wikle shared the July report from the bookkeeper (Rhonda Gambrelli) and reviewed the process.  The Club is now using a bookkeeper to invoice and track financials.  President Wikle responded to several questions regarding the report.  She stressed the need for Committee/Project Chairs to complete the accounting sheets in order to effectively track income and expenses for each event/project.

President Wikle reported on the Breathing for Life Gala on October 22, 2016, at Redwood Canyon Golf Course.  Details included, but not limited to:  
· Tickets sales and donations will be handled through ClubRunner and will be active on September 13.
· Carol Wikle and Obse Lubo will be scheduling presentation (2 minute video, 3 minute presentation) to local Clubs.
· Volunteers are needed for the visits.  Carol will forward dates as the visits are scheduled.

Obse Lubo, Kern Lewis and Bill Nott will continue serving on the committee writing the grant.  Obse is schedule to visit Ethiopia in September.

Other business/information without action:
· The Club will fund $300 for the bus driver from Redwood Christian Schools to transport students to the Fall Interact Conference.  Funding was in the budget.
· Speech Contest must be completed by February 24, 2017.  Dawn Ortiz is the chair.  Need to set the date ASAP so the February Speaker Chair can plan.  Dawn needs to check with the high schools on the best date in February.
· Children’s Christmas Party will December 20.  Mark Poniatowski is the chair.
· The Club will be dark on December 27 and January 3.
· Jim Negri will check regarding a booth and entry in the Let’s Meet in the Street/Light Parade on November 12.
· The bowling fundraiser is on hold for now.

President Wikle adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Jim Negri
Jim Negri, Presient-Elect/Interim Secretary




